
CITY OF NEWTON 
 

FINANCIAL AUDIT ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

RISK ASSESSMENT, MONITORING & COMPLIANCE 
SUB-COMMITTEE REPORT 

 
Monday, June 9, 2014 

 
Present:  Robert Fox (Chairman), Ald. Fuller, Ald. Danberg, and Gail Deegan 
 
City staff present:  David Wilkinson (Comptroller) and Maureen Lemieux (Chief of 
Staff) 
 

The Risk Assessment, Monitoring & Compliance Sub-committee began a 
discussion on developing a multi-year plan for overall risk assessment and monitoring.  
The sub-committee is currently looking at one aspect; cash receipts risk assessment and 
monitoring.  This meeting is focused on gathering ideas to develop additional aspects of a 
risk assessment program.  Over the past few years, the external auditors have provided a 
comment in its management letters that the City should be thinking more deeply and 
robustly about risk assessment and monitoring. The external auditors recommended that 
the City of Newton, like all municipalities, periodically perform a risk assessment to 
anticipate, identify, analyze and manage the risk of asset misappropriation. The comment 
from this past year’s Management Letter is attached.  The external auditors provided a 
list of questions that they feel should be considered when assessments are conducted in 
the Management Letter comment.  (The topics range from identifying which assets are 
susceptible to misappropriation to internal control weaknesses and how misappropriation 
of assets might be concealed.) Notably, the auditor’s focus is specifically on asset 
misappropriation.   

 
In addition, the comment notes that development and implementation of a risk 

assessment program and a program to ensure that the internal controls are in place should 
be done by the City’s management employees.  The sub-committee needs to discuss what 
needs to be done in terms of risk assessment and who should be doing it.  The auditors 
also recommend that any program that is developed should become part of a formal 
financial policies and procedures manual.   

 
Ald. Fuller provided copies of a few pages of the PriceWaterhouseCoopers’s “A 

Practical Guide to Risk Assessment:  How Principles-Based Risk Assessment Enables 
Organizations to Take the Right Risks,” (attached) originally provided to the Sub-
committee by Gail Deegan.  The information is geared towards the public sector but 
should be helpful in generating ideas about a risk assessment program.  Of the types of 
risk assessment, the sub-committee felt that the ones most relevant to the City included 
compliance, internal audit, financial statement, fraud, security and information 
technology. The sub-committee also thought that the framework of considering both 
likelihood and impact in relation to specific objectives of the City was useful. 

 
Comptroller David Wilkinson provided the attached list of six items that he 

believes reflects risks to the City in priority order.  The list includes mis-statement of 
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financial statements, a material breach of a law, contract or trust, misappropriation of 
City assets, insufficient budgets to provide desired services, and damage or destruction of 
a City asset with no funding to replace the asset.  The list is limited to things that affect 
the City financially but could be expanded to include items like information security and 
compliance.   

 
The sub-committee discussed its role in developing a risk assessment program 

and how broadly risk assessment should be looked at and whether the focus should just 
be around financial statement risk, and internal audit risk.  For example, data security is a 
rapidly growing concern for the public and private sector and the sub-committee may 
want to include security risk when developing a risk assessment program.   

 
It was suggested that it may be appropriate to narrow the focus and develop an 

approach to address risk assessment in specific areas. The discussion included whether 
the sub-committee should solely focus on the auditor’s comment or use the comment to 
develop approaches to assess other kinds of risk, as well.  The sub-committee needs to 
develop a framework for prioritization of risk assessment and monitoring.  Asset 
misappropriation is the most obvious risk and the one that gets the most headlines.  As 
the sub-committee is already working on creating a cash receipts policy, the next step 
would be to review the auditor’s questions and choose the next area on which to focus.  
The sub-committee should also consider how management will implement a formal 
structured risk assessment.   

 
The discussion also included what risks were associated with the City’s movable 

assets like computers, furniture and office supplies.  Currently the City does not have a 
list of movable assets that have a value of less than $15,000.  The sub-committee felt that 
it might appropriate to include a risk assessment process for misappropriation of movable 
assets.   

 
It was pointed out that it may be beneficial to consider how trust funds are 

invested and whether there is a risk that the funds are not getting the optimum return on 
investments.   

 
There are a number of areas that the sub-committee could focus on like asset 

misappropriation, lost inventory, return on investment vehicles for trusts, and lost 
revenue.  The sub-committee asked Chief of Staff Maureen Lemieux and Comptroller 
David Wilkinson to think about what the sub-committee should focus on after cash 
receipts and to consider if there are departments that the Administration is not satisfied 
with the level of controls, processes and scrutiny.   

Respectfully Submitted 
 
Robert Fox, Chairman 
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